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Luck, Cameron A

From: Govoni, Daniel
Sent: Tuesday, March 4, 2025 11:16 AM
To: Luck, Cameron A
Subject: FW: [External] Michael J. Smith Airport (MRH) - East Hangar Taxilane and Site Work 

(WR#24-0425-A) - Beaufort, Carteret County - Federal Consistency Determination 
Request

Attachments: location exhibit.pdf; USGS exhibit.pdf; aerial exhibit.pdf; Section 163 - Property Site 
Work Exhibit.pdf

 
 
Daniel M. Govoni 
Policy Section Chief 
NC Division of Coastal Management 
Department of Environmental Quality 
 
252-515-5435 
*Please note that my email address is now daniel.govoni@deq.nc.gov* 

 
400 Commerce Avenue 
Morehead City, NC 28557 
 
Email correspondence to and from this address is subject to the 
North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties. 
 

From: Kreiser, Gary <gkreiser@withersravenel.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, March 4, 2025 11:15 AM 
To: Govoni, Daniel <daniel.govoni@deq.nc.gov> 
Subject: [External] Michael J. Smith Airport (MRH) - East Hangar Taxilane and Site Work (WR#24-0425-A) - Beaufort, 
Carteret County - Federal Consistency Determination Request 
 
CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless verified. Report suspicious emails with the Report Message 
button located on your Outlook menu bar on the Home tab. 

 
Mr. Govoni, 
 
We are currently working on a taxilane project at the Michael J. Smith Airport (MRH) in Beaufort, Carteret County. 
The proposed activities includes the construction of a taxiway and stormwater SCMs for future construction of box 
hangars. 
 
The proposed project is located in a coastal county and will receive federal funding and therefore requires a 
federal consistency determination under the Coastal Zone Management Act. Therefore, we are submitting the 
following information to you for concurrence that the proposed project is consistent with the Coastal Zone 
Management Act and the enforceable policies of NC’s approved Coastal Zone Management Program. 
 
The review area is ±5 acres located to east of existing hangars ((Lat: 34.730771°N; Long: , -76.653072°W). The 
Airport is in the White Oak River Basin (HUC: 03020301) and the review areas drains to Gable Creek/Newport River 
(Stream Index: 21-28; Surface Water Classification: SA;HQW).    
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There are no wetlands in the project area. Additionally, a threatened and endangered species survey was 
conducted for the project area, and the proposed project will not adversely aƯect listed species. During site 
construction stormwater and sediment and erosion control permits will be obtained.  
 
We believe that the proposed project is consistent with the Federal Coastal Zone Act of 1972 and the enforceable 
policies of the NC Coastal Zone Management Program, and we are requesting concurrence from NCDCM. 
Attached are USGS Quads, aerial photography of the project area and site plans . Please let me know if you have 
any questions or require any additional information to complete your review. 
 
Thank you, 
 

 

Gary Kreiser, NCLSS  
S E N I O R  E N V I R O N M E NT A L  P R O J E C T  S C I E N T I ST  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

t: 919.469.3340  d: 919.238.0397  Cary, NC  W I T H E R S R A V E N E L . C O M

 
 

 
Email correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties by an authorized 
state official. 


